
City of Coconut Creek 
InterOffice Memorandum 

 
To: File PZ 08080003 

 
Date: October 24, 2008 

From: Jim Hetzel 
MainStreet Project Coordinator 

Subject: The Promenade at Coconut Creek 
Modification to Site Plan 

 
 
The following minor adjustment to the approved site plan has been accepted by the 
Development Review Committee.  Due to the nature of the request and the negligible impacts 
associated with the change, no additional review is required.   
 
Requested Changes: 
 
This memo shall serve as formal acceptance of two modifications to The Promenade at Coconut 
Creek site plan:  

 Removal of one handicapped parking space 
 Modification to pavers for the crosswalk on Lyons Road per Broward County 

 
 
Summary of Requested Changes: 
 
Handicapped Parking Space Modification 
The applicant is requesting to eliminate one handicap parking space behind Building C1.  The 
slope of the space exceeds the required ADA slope and in order to re-grade the spot to the 
acceptable slope, the brick pavers and a large amount of asphalt will have to be re-worked.  The 
applicant proposes to convert the space back to a single 9'x18' parking space.  The required 
amount of space for the site at this time is 16 and there are 19 spaces on site.  Therefore, there 
is a surplus of spaces.  The conversion of one space is not an issue. 
 
Paver Crosswalk Modification 
The applicant is requesting a modification to the paver design due to coordination efforts with 
Broward County Traffic Engineering Division.  The crosswalk pavers at the entrances from both 
Lyons and Wiles road are to be installed with flagstone pavers (Red/Yellow/Charcoal) only.  The 
soldier course at all these locations is also to be installed with flagstone pavers color 
(Red/Yellow/Charcoal) only.  Due to the fact that the original site plan called for pavers in this 
area and the modification is only a color change, this modification is not an issue. 
 
This memo will be filed electronically on the network in the site plan folder and a copy will be 
filed in the most current Administrative Approval Application (PZ08080003).      
 
 
cc: Scott Stoudenmire, Deputy Director 
 Liz Aguiar, Development Review Supervisor 

Heidi Solano, Planner 
Shania Roth, Engineer 

 Ganesh Seegobin, Engineer Field Inspector 
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